
Church Farm Close Medical Practice
Patient Forum Meeting 

Wednesday 16th March 2018
Chaired by: Karen Nicholson – Practice Manager
Minute taker:  Christine Saunders

Patients Present: PG, CT, RB, BN, & PW, 
Patient apologies: CR, PD, RF, & RR
Welcome – KN welcomed everyone to the meeting 
1. Level 3 Scheme
KN informed the group that 10 local surgeries were working together to provide services for patients.  These 10 surgeries were split into three local hubs, and our practice is part of the Rothwell/Lofthouse hub.  The three areas that the locality practices are working together on are Healthy Lifestyle, Extra Surgeries on a Saturday and a Locality Patient forum.
a) Healthy Lifestyle 
A Healthy Lifestyle Trainer has now been working at the practice for a year. Claire McGarry is the trainer running these clinics. Claire has set up a range of different services including walking groups, armchair aerobics, and walking football.  There are posters in the reception on our community noticeboard.  If a patient would like to see Claire for help with their mobility or to increase their exercise rate, they should contact the Healthcare Assistants or the Practice Nurses in the first instance for a consultation.
b) Saturday Clinics
 The Saturday Clinics continue to be a great success, working with Marsh Street Surgery and New Cross Surgery to provide extra appointments for patients.   We have also recently employed a physiotherapist, Ellie.  Ellie is a great resource to the practice so that the wait time for patients to initially see a physiotherapist has been decreased.  Patients just have to book an appointment without seeing a GP first.
c) Locality Patient Forum

A locality patient forum has been running at Gibson Lane Surgery for over a year now.   Ideally, 1-2 members of the practice forum will attend the larger locality patient forum.
2. New Building
KN informed the group that Andrea Jenkins MP came in November to discuss the new build.  AJ informed KN that she would put a survey out to the community to see if there was a need for a new building in the community.  KN informed the group that at the time of the meeting AJ had not done the survey.    

3. Health Checks for over 75s
PW brought up the subject of health checks for over 75’s.  PW wondered whether there should be health checks for patients over the age of 75 for reviews of their health and medication.  KN informed the group that we ask patients to phone us when they are due a review.  Patients are put on recall and this is checked weekly.   If we cannot get hold of a patient via a phone call, we then send out a letter asking patients to ring for an appointment.  We have two pharmacists attached to our surgery who regular check medication for any changes that are needed.  This will be reviewed and we will promote it more with the over 75’s.
4. Do Not Attend Patients (DNA)
One of our reception staff check each day to see who missed an appointment the day before.  The receptionist looks on our appointment system and contacts the patient to inform them that they have missed an appointment.  If a patient has missed a second appointment, we write to them to ask them to cancel any future appointments they do not want to attend. 
5. New Cross Surgery 

KN informed the group that at the moment New Cross Surgery Contract in Rothwell is run by Grange Medicare.   KN informed the group that on 31st October 2018 this year the contract for these surgeries will end and NHS England are running the procurement for a new provider for the contract.  
6. Online Services 
KN informed the group we have a target, set by NHS England, to get 20% of our patients to be registered for online services with the practice.  PG asked if a patient has to use online to reach our 20%.  BN informed the group that this works for her as she books online appointments for her friend.   

7. Patient Survey

KN thanked CT for coming and handing out some patient surveys for the practice.  

The group went through the survey and discussed the feedback from patients.  Over all everyone agreed that the survey was very positive.  

CT asked for additional information on the survey next year, like the percentage of patients who answered at each site.
Suggestions – The group discussed the suggestions that patients have put forward. One being having a clock in the waiting room at both sites. KN agreed this could be done.  Action Chris – order two clocks and ask the handy man to put them up for us.

Another suggestion was to have a board of you said we did.  This would be to make replies to the comments in the survey. This could comprise of a board in the waiting room and be put in the patient information folders 

AOB:  Next meeting to be confirmed
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